April 12, 2005
Mayor Bergmanson turned the meeting over to Luke Hamilton who led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. Luke Hamilitop presided over the meeting for Mayor Bergmanson.
Public
Charlie Tuozzolo, Wildwood Terrace stated that there is a stormwater problem at the intersection of Wildwood and the Boonton Line.  Mr. T also inquired who has the responsibility to clean the pipes underneath driveways.  Mayor Hamilton responded that it is the homeowner.
Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Ave displayed his invention which would eliminate the need for a weed whacker.
Jackie Yustein, Lincoln Street appeared representing the County Executive.  Ms. Yustein announced that the County is putting out the three intersection bid out tomorrow.   Jackie Yustein stated that cherry blossoms in Branch Brook Park will be in full bloom for the next two weeks. Jackie Yustein noted that Branch Brook Park has the most varieties of cheery trees in the nation.
Craig Sterling, Hamilton Road, stated his concerns about crime in his neighborhood and recommended that the Police department should be expanded.  The mayor invited Mr. Sterling to the Public Safety Committee and advised him to contact the Mayor directly.

Amy Trojanowski and ____________________     gave recommendations on how to improve student parking.

Adrienne Cohen,  RWA stated that the track is in a poor state.  Ms. Cohen stated the Borough should pursue an artificial track and turf at Hurrell Field. She also gave example of revenue enhancements to support the project.
FINANCE

Edan Lisovicz on behalf of Councilperson Sachs reported the following:

The Finance Committee met this evening to establish the schedule for the Borough re-evaluation.  The Borough is required to have the re-evaluation in place by January 1, 2008.

The Borough submitted the 2005 Municipal Budget to the Division of Local Government Services on March 28th.  The Borough also applied to the Division for extraordinary aid in the amount of $250,000.  Extraordinary aid is used to reduce the municipal tax rate.  The Borough received $125,000 in 2003 and 2004. The public hearing for the Municipal Budget is scheduled for May 10th at 8:00 PM.

Copies of the proposed 2005 municipal budget are available in Room 102 in the Municipal Building as well as the Library.  Residents may also obtain a copy of the full budget by email upon request at (budget@glenridgenj.org).  Statistics from the 2005 Municipal Budget are posted on the Borough’s web page.

Public Safety

Lauren Mayer on behalf of Councilperson Brewster reported that the Public Safety Committee will meet on Thursday, April 21st at 5:30 PM in the Mayor’s Office.  The meeting is open to the public except for legal and employment issues.
Community Affairs

Michael Dalton on behalf of Councilperson Mehrotra reported the following:

The Committee Affairs Committee met on March 22nd and took the following actions.

Three grants payments are being processed from the Glen Ridge Gala.  The Ridgewood Auditorium Renovation will receive $7,000; the Library $2,000 and the RWA School Playground Project will receive $1,000.  

The Committee reviewed the eight applications which were submitted or the Film Fund grant program. Councilperson Mehrotra abstained from the selection process.  The Committee recommended four grant awards which are on this evening’s meeting agenda.  The recipients of the grants are applying funds from other sources in addition to the grants to achieve their program’s goals.

The Committee also directed Administrator Rohal to develop an employee recognition program.

Public Works

Jon Gimber representing Councilperson Seyffarth stated that there was no flooding during the recent storm events at the Library.    Reported that the Public Works Department cleaned all the storm water catch basins on April 1st. 
Parks and Recreation

Kelsey McEidowney read Resolution 70-05 for Councilperson Carnevale.
P&D

Jackie Hughes on behalf of Councilperson Hughes reported the following:

The Building Department issued 26 permits and collected $8,555 in fees.

Glen Bridges

Both Bridges have been funded.  Bridge One, linking bikeway to the NJT Platform will now be funded by Essex County Open Space Trust.  The Borough recently received this grant in the amount of $176,000.  All Commission and agencies involved have approved the plans.  The bridge will be out to bid in April.  

Bridge Two, linking the two Glens together, will be bid at a future date.  The project will be funded through NJDOT.  A more extensive NJDEP review process is required for this project.

Pedestrian Bridge Study at Bloomfield Avenue (funded by NJDOT Livable Communities) 

The study has been submitted the Planning & Development Committee.  The Planning & Development committee should discuss how these findings should be brought to the public’s attention.

Hurrell Press Box (Funded by Green Acres)

Construction documents have begun.  The plans are being finalized.  Notice to Bidders will be advertised in time for a start of construction in June 2005
Hurrell Field Re-grading (Funded by Green Acres)

Construction documentation shall be completed by mid-April for bid and start of construction in the summer.  The field will be ready for play for fall sports.

Municipal Building ADA Upgrades (funded by CDBG & DCA Livable Communities)

The architect is currently working on the design of the multi-phased project.  Preliminary plans have been presented.  Based upon building needs and the questionable future of CDBG funding a concentration of funding has been directed to the Children’s Room and drainage problems.  Gutters will be repaired and ADA compliant bathrooms built on the first floor of the Library.

Hurrell Field House: Interior Phase 2(Funded by Green Acres)

Pakis Construction Inc. has begun scraping and painting the interior of the building.  New interior doors and locking system is part of this project.  The project is complete.
Library Drainage (municipal capital and DCA Livable Communities)

Schtiller and Plevy were awarded the job to fix the gutters around the Library portion of the Municipal Complex.  The project is complete.  HJGA Architecture & Historic Preservation Consulting provided a study of the foundation of the structure and found it to be sound.

Departments

Attorney 

No report

Administration

Jessica Lisovicz on behalf of Administrator Rohal reported the following:
The Glen Park Committee in conjunction with the Borough will be holding a Glen Clean Up Day on Saturday, April 16th from 9:00 am to noon.  The Borough will also be conducting an Arbor Day program at the Glen at 10:00 AM.

The Annual Run for Fun race will also be held on Saturday, April 16th. The event is being sponsored by the Glen Ridge Community Fund.

School Board elections will be held on Tuesday, April 19th.  Polls will be open from 7:00 AM to 9:00 PM. The polling sites will be the Forest Avenue School, Glen Ridge Ambulance Squad Headquarters, Glen Ridge Senior Community Center and the Linden Avenue School.  All registered voters are urged to vote.

Clark Street will be closed from Thomas Street to Bloomfield Avenue for the replacement of water services.  The project is anticipated to be completed by Tuesday, April 19th. 

Attorney
Lizzie Reilly reported that there were no comments from the Attorney.

Public Safety

Laura Casadonte On behalf of Chief Magnier reported that the Borough participated in the Homeland Security drill entitled Top Off 3.  The main focus was at Mountainside Hospital.  The Police department, Public Works and the ambulance Squad were involved in the drill.
Deputy Administrator

Andrew Bergmanson on behalf of Deputy Administrator Zichelli reported the following:

I am pleased to announce that the Borough has successfully received Community Development Block Grant funds for 2005.  We have received two grants.  One grant is for $14,000.  This money will be used as the final payment of our Section 108 Loan.  

The second grant is for $55,000.  These funds will be used to construct handicapped bathrooms on the first floor of the Library.

We anticipate Congress acting on these grants in August and the County releasing the funds in September.

Chief Financial Officer:

Andrew Shulman on behalf of Treasurer Goldberg reported the following:

At this time I would like to report that the Borough Auditors reviewed the 2004 financial records to complete the Annual Financial Statement and it was forwarded to Trenton.  

As well, the Budget you introduced on March 24th was delivered to Trenton along with the Extraordinary Aid Application.

I anticipate the Auditors’ return next month to begin the full 2004 Audit.

We continue to look into cost control measures while maintaining the services the community seeks to preserve.

New Business

Lauren Mayer read Resolution 72-05 for Councilperson Brewster.
Public
Nick TenVelte told the students who aspire to become inventors to keep it simple. 
Pat Pignettello,  Baldwin Street, complemented the students, Mayor, Council and Borough staff.
Page 5 of 5

